Good Afternoon -

| am writing to motivate each of your to vote against HB 3063.

The removal of all non-medical exemptions in Oregon is an infringement on liberty without documented
evidence that supporting the un-checked growth of the standard list of vaccines does anything besides
line the pockets of Pharmaceutical companies, lobbyist, and your political campaign funds. There are
many families of children that have auto-immune diseases and will be impacted by this bill. Auto-
immune disease kiddos could have their immune systems compromised due to the effects of standard
vaccine schedules. Many families support non-standard schedules and common-sense vaccines. What
we don't support is Oregon jumping to shove legislation down our throats as if you and your peers know
what is best. Please support Oregon families and our educational system by voting "NO" on HB3063.
There is no need to become like Washington or California, those state have their own problems and
politicians that care more about their national popularity than their actual constituents. Don't be like Jay
and don't be like every other bozo in California. Stand up for what is right and make the right choice.

Further, | think you will find this bill being challenged in the State court system should it pass. Find a
common-sense solution and think about PEOPLE not your constituents, donors, or lobbyist. Don't try to
kid anyone, folks are well aware that many folks supporting this bill have financial ties back to Pharma
lobby. It's not difficult to connect the dots and see that Oregon is attempting to sell our portions of our
freedom to industry.

Thank you,

Alex D. Konopka



